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SAN JOSE H.Q.

2302 Zanker Road
San Jose, CA 95131

Phone: 408-678-3300
Fax: 408-954-1538

Phone: 408-678-3398
(Vendors)

BAKERSFIELD

1001 17th Street
Bakersfield, CA 93301

Phone: 661-321-4160
Fax: 661-325-7814

FRESNO

5228 E. Pine Avenue
Fresno, CA 93727

Phone: 559-447-2560
Fax: 559-261-9308

HANFORD

101 N. Irwin St., Suite 205
Hanford, CA 93230

Phone: 559-587-1521
Fax: 559-587-1524

SALINAS
HOLLISTER

334 Monterey Street
Salinas, CA 93901

Phone: 831-784-2560
Fax: 831-757-1863

Phone: 831-636-3455
Fax: 831-636-0787
(Hollister)

SAN CARLOS

981 Industrial Rd., Suite A
San Carlos, CA 94070

Phone: 650-801-3500
Fax: 650-595-1930
SANTA CRUZ
WATSONVILLE

517B Mission Street
Santa Cruz, CA 95060

Phone: 831-824-9255
Fax: 831-459-0756

Fax: 831-724-9035
(Watsonville)
VISALIA

1811 W. Sunnyside Avenue
Visalia, CA 93277

Phone: 559-635-3720
Fax: 559-733-5006

www.seiu521.org
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August 6, 2018

Mr. Jean M. Rousseau, CPA
County Administrative Officer
Fresno County

2281 Tulare St., #304

Fresno, CA 93721

Dear Mr. Rousseau:

The SEIU Local 521 Fresno County Chapter Bargaining Team would like to
acknowledge this Board, CAO, and Personnel Director for their Investment in the
County Workforce and the communities we serve by addressing concerns brought
forth by our membership related to salaries and benefits of employees. Thank you
for recognizing the importance of having good quality jobs in Fresno County so we
can continue the work of providing quality services to the most vulnerable residents
of our community. With a successful resolution of newly agreed upon Memorandum
of Understandings (MOUs) for units represented by SEIU 521 (3, 4, 12, 22, & 36),
employees can finally begin to feel recovery from the economic downturn of 2011—
2014.

With any negotiation, there is always give and take which at times can be contentious
as we work towards reaching a final agreement. While there is still work to be done
to improve working conditions in the County, we would like to acknowledge the
professionalism displayed by the County’s team in having these discussions.
Together all parties were able to work together to reach an agreement that invests
in employees and allows for continuance of vital and professional services to our
communities. It is hoped that in this new era of positive dialogue and cooperation
that we, the Union and the County, can continue to work together to reach
meaningful resolutions on worker concerns that have a direct impact on increasing
the level of services we provide to our communities.

On behalf of SEIU Local 521 Bargaining Team,

Riley Talford

President

SEIU Local 521

Fresno County Chapter

RT:lem

RT:lem opeiu29afl-cio SEIU521 CTW/CLC
FC BOS Letter Acknowledgement Letter 8.6.18





